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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

 

This term has been very busy with many sporting and special events.  

Year 6 students have been enjoying the Bike and Road Safety weekly lessons on our 
dedicated course behind the canteen. Thank you to Janelle, Mrs McCarthy and Mrs 
Allier for organizing this four-week program for our students.  

In Week 2 we hosted our Faction Cross Country and the event went ahead with no 
issues and we were really lucky with the weather. Thank you to Mr Tisdale and Mrs 
McCarthy for your hard work training and assisting with all the preparation.  

This week our students participated in the Interschool Cross Country event. The students’ behaviour and 
sporting values were outstanding. We won the Meritorious Shield and came second overall. Thank you to 
all staff who assisted on the day. 

Ms Owen coordinated Bull Creek’s Got Talent, this creative event allows students to express and 
demonstrate their amazing talent. Thank you to Mrs McCarthy for co-judging and Mr Marshall for filming. 
There was a grand total of 19 finalists and the staff and students thank and acknowledge the P&C for 
providing $20 book vouchers for each finalist. 

Thank you to Mrs McCarthy for organising the PEAC testing for the Year 4 students. Due to high student 
absenteeism another time was scheduled to cater for absent students. 

Our Public School Review is booked for Thursday 13 October Term 4 - Week 1. The administration team 
and staff have been preparing documents for our review. The School Board Chair and some executive 
members of the P&C will be interviewed as part of the process. 

Next year the school is implementing the Bring Your Own Device (BYOD) Program for all Year 3 students. 
Mrs Louise Twist and Mr Scott Davies will host a Parent Information Evening on Thursday 1 September at 
6pm. 

COVID has still been challenging this term in terms of relief and student absences. A new wave has been 
hitting our school community in the past few weeks. The school has elected to continue Term 2 procedures 
including virtual assemblies. 

 

This week, Science Week, was celebrated across the school.  

Mr Tisdale organised a Science incursion called Science Alive the students learnt about the properties and 
uses of everyday materials and explored physical and chemical changes. 

 

Next week is Book Week and due to COVID there will be no parade as per the Connect message a few weeks 
ago. This year’s theme is Dreaming With Eyes Open.  The students and staff are still going to dress up 
in costumes and a class photo will be posted on Connect and the school Facebook page. 

The Senior Choir has been preparing for the upcoming Massed Choir Festival. The students will be going to 
rehearsal sessions over the next few weeks. The performance will be held in Week 9 on 13 September at the 
Perth Concert Hall. 



 CHAPLAIN CHAT 

  

Hello, wonderful parents, and caregivers! 
 
Did you know that seeing a smile and returning it changes our brain chemistry and gives us 
a natural high. It gives us more pleasure than eating chocolate, shopping, being given 
money, or drinking coffee!  

This term I have commenced running a new program called In Real Life: Real Friends.  
 
This eight-session program is for girls in years 4-6 and is discussion based, visual and interactive and covers the 
following topics:  
 

• Making and being a great friend  

• Dealing with gossip  

• Communication styles  

• Conflict resolution  

• Managing emotions and self-care  

• Safe and respectful use of social media  

• Building confidence and identifying support networks  
 
Regular laughter puts people in a positive frame of mind and gradually makes them positive thinkers. So, with 
Father's Day just around the corner get those dad jokes out, have a laugh and become more positive.  
 
Here's a couple to get you started! 
 

 



SCHOOL NEWS 

 
We had a very successful Faction Cross Country event. All the students participated with 

enthusiasm and a positive attitude.  Congratulations to all students who ran, you are amazing!  

CROSS COUNTRY 

Year Gold Silver Bronze 
 

 

1  Chloe Alysa Katie Girls 

1 Rakshan Jacob Blaize Boys 

2 Girls Helena Amelie Miley 

2 Boys Oscar Branden Jamie 

3 Girls Mia Jewel Lara 

3 Boys Louis Daniel Arlo 

4 Girls Sophia Ashlee Riya 

4 Boys Jake Morrie Seth 

5 Girls Lilliana Mia Ava 

5 Boys Alfie Jayden Daniel 

6 Girls Niah Eva Olivia 

6 Boys Jack Griffin Christian 

INTERSCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 

All the students who represented Bull Creek at the Interschool Cross Country are to be congratulated on their 

amazing effort and behaviour. The students made us very proud by displaying our school values of respect, 

responsibility, inclusivity, excellence and tons of resilience.  

We braved the elements and were extremely competitive. Bull Creek finished second overall and won the 

Meritorious Shield, which is based on school numbers. Congratulations to our individual students who were 

outstanding, placing in the top three.  

 Year 3 Boys 3rd Place - Louis   Year 5 Girls 2nd Place - Lilliana 
 Year 4 Boys 1st Place - Jake   Year 5 Girls 3rd Place - Mia  
 Year 5 Boys 3rd Place - Alfie   Year 6 Girls 2nd Place - Niah   
 Year 6 Boys 2nd Place - Jack   Year 6 Girls 3rd Place - Grace 
 

Thanks to Mrs Simon and Mr Pember who managed and encouraged our children. We appreciate the parents who 

were there to support our students and the school. We applaud our wonderful students. Well done, team! 



SCHOOL NEWS 

 
Congratulations to the winners of our German Art and Poetry competition.  
 
This years topic was, ‘My House, My Home!”  

KUNST UND POESIE 

 

 

MAKE YOUR OWN STORY BOOK 

Sophia, Clarice and Joanne, students from Sheoak Six, recently entered the 'Make Your 
Own Story Book' competition run by, The Children's Book Council of Australia.  

They were challenged to follow the process of creating an original work from conception 
through to the final publication, including consideration of format, illustrations and cover 
design, as well as writing an engaging story. The students worked diligently and 
independently to produce high quality entries and were proud of their fantastic entries.  

An amazing effort by Sophia, Clarice and Joanne!  



  

 SCHOOL NEWS 

  BE YOU ACTION TEAM 

 

     Ask R U OK? No qualifications needed 

 

R U OK? Day is the 8th September 2022.  
 
It’s our National Day of Action, when we remind Australians to start a meaningful conversation whenever they 
spot the signs that someone they care about might be struggling. 
 
Research has found four in ten Australians feel that asking someone, 'are you OK?' is a conversation better 
had with an expert. 
 
However, R U OK? want you to know you don’t need to be an expert to have an R U OK? conversation. The 
work of health professionals is vital, and their value cannot be underestimated however we can all play a 
role in supporting the people in our world.  
 
Ask R U OK? No qualifications needed, because a conversation could change a life. 
 
There are some great resources on the following websites: https://www.ruok.org.au/
education#PRIMARYSCHOOLRESOURCES 



  

 SCHOOL NEWS 



  

 SCHOOL NEWS 



  

 SCHOOL NEWS 



 SCHOOL NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What a magnificent start we have had to Term 3! With the Commonwealth Games now 
finished, Wattle 3 are buzzing around like busy bees learning more about informative 
report writing and their growth mindset. 
 
Our inquisitive class are in the midst of their Australian Animal Reports, with students 
taking charge of their learning, diving deeper into the fascinating lives of these 
animals.  In pairs, the class have been harnessing the power of the internet, through 
teamwork, to gather key pieces of information and facts to collect for their final 
masterpieces. 
 
In Wattle 3, we have also been learning about the importance of using a ‘Grown 
Mindset’, inside and outside of school.  Mojo from ClassDojo has been teaching us how 
our brains are like muscles, the magic of mistakes, and the power of ‘yet’.  The class has 
now redesigned our Growth Mindset wall with their newfound understandings of what 
it means to be using our Growth Mindsets. 
 
What an incredible effort this class has already put into the first half of Term 3.   
 
Keep it up team! 
 
Mr Bono 
Wattle 3 Teacher 
 

We have had an amazing start to Term Three in Sheoak Four. Big congratulations to all of our 

students for participating in the Cross Country and giving their very best. Special mention goes 

to our place winners. We have been lucky enough to have eight students from our class selected 

for Bull Creek Primary School in the Interschool Cross Country Competition. We wish them the 

best of luck. 

This term we have a few events coming up. Science Alive Incursion, Book Week, Massed Choir 

and the Laternenlauf just to name a few.  

We have also been busy practising for the Faction Athletics carnival in Week 8. Mr Tisdale has 

been doing a great job preparing the children for the team games, including tunnel ball, pass 

ball and leader ball during Phys Ed lessons. The children have put in a great team effort and are 

working cooperatively and encouraging each other to try their best and work as a team. 

I am so proud of all of the amazing students in Sheoak Four and their achievements this term. 

Ms Piani  
Sheoak 4 Teacher 

SHEOAK 4 

WATTLE 3 



 SCHOOL NEWS 

 

 

WATTLE 7 

It has been a busy start to Term 3 in Wattle 7.  
 
This term we got to celebrate our 100th day of school on the 4th of August. This day in-
volved dressing up as if we were “100 years old”. We looked like the most stylish grandpar-
ents you would ever meet, with our grey hair, walking sticks, moustaches, and slippers!  
 
On this day we celebrated all that we have learnt this year so far,  we walked over 100 steps 
to the office, made grandparent self-portraits, sorted 100 items and experimented with 
making jewellery with 100 beads. We came to school to present 100 things we collected 
from home too!  Every activity involved the number 100! We never thought we would be 
able to count to 100 so quickly!  
 
Here are somethings we did not know 100 days ago.  
 
“100 days ago I didn’t know how to count to 100” – Oliver D 
 
“100 days ago I didn’t know how to write my “bs and d’s”. – Colin  
 
“100 days ago I didn’t know what an addition symbol was in maths” – Cooper. H  
  
‘100 days I didn’t know what a “setting” in a story meant.”  Jai  
 
 
 

In Wattle 7 this term we have been learning about fairy tales! We’ve explored the 

range of fictional settings and characters.  

One story we have read and learnt about is “Goldilocks and the three bears”. In 

design and technology, we collected boxes, tubes, and recycled materials from home 

to create a bed that was “just right” for Goldilocks so she would never try a random 

bed again! It was so fun trying to put together a perfect bed for Goldilocks. It got 

messy with glue, tape and paint! We had to also consider all the materials and 

different parts of a bed. We got creative and problem solved, each bed was different, 

some tall, short, but all of them were “just right” for Goldilocks!  Here are some shots 

of our awesome beds! 

 

We have also filmed our assembly! A focus on celebrating an “Awesome day”. We 

have talked about all the positive ways we can have an awesome day. It is Here are 

some reasons 

 

“Being a nice friend to someone” -  Bethany  

 

“By being fun with other people” - Zoe W  

 

“I love doing science” - Emma  

 

“Getting lots of raffle tickets” – Nicholas  

 

“Sharing with all my friends in the class” – Samuel   



 SCHOOL NEWS 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ART 

Last term the children from W1, S5, S6, B4 and B5 completed weaving samples.  For 

most, it was their first experience with warping up a simple cardboard loom and 

exploring colour and textures as the weaving samples grew.  Some clever students were 

able to incorporate simple landscape designs or shapes within their pieces.  W2 and S4 

are weaving this term and I’m sure they will enjoy it as much as the other classes. 

Clay is always a popular medium for the children.  Last term the Banksia classes built 

animal vessels that they glazed in a variety of colours.  There were whales, penguins, 

turtles, a piranha, crazy snail, octopus, crabs, vessels with cow print, cats, elephants 

and more.  S5 and S6 are making coil pots this term.  The children have been busy 

building their skills by rolling slabs and coils, connecting coils by scoring and adding 

slip and smoothing the inside layers at frequent levels.  It is much harder than it 

sounds so it is great to have a practise session first! 

W5 and W6 have been learning about the work of Van Gogh to coincide with the recent 

Van Gogh Experience which recently visited Perth.  They collaged some amazing vases 

of sunflowers and enjoyed painting some starry night skies using thick brush strokes to 

create a textured surface like seen in Van Gogh’s paintings. 

 

Recently the Winter Wonderland Disco took place and many of the classes had art on 

display to match the theme. The older children created winter landscapes after 

looking at the work of contemporary artist, Jen Aranyi, who uses watercolours to 

paint colourful skies that contrast with a black and white landscape. W1 and S6 

created a printed snowflake backdrop to help set the mood for dancing.  

 

This week to coincide with the Science Week theme “Glass- More than Meets the 

Eye” lots of the classes have been looking at stained glass windows and designing 

their own.  As well as looking at the ‘Walls of Light’ found in cathedrals, churches and 

mosques from around the world we looked at the stained glass work that was 

designed by Henri Matisse and Marc Chagall.  Matisse used organic shapes in his 

collage cut-out style while Chagall used a more painterly style depicting figures and 

telling a story. 

 

Mrs Perna 

Art Teacher 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Term 3 - Week 7  

Tuesday, 30 August The Great Vegie Crunch 

Tuesday, 30 August P&C Meeting 

Friday, 2 September P&C Father’s Day Breakfast  

Term 3 - Week 8  

Wednesday, 7 September Faction Athletics Carnival—Jumps & Throws 

Thursday, 8 September RU OK Day 

Friday, 9 September Faction Athletics Carnival 

Term 3 - Week 10  

Wednesday, 21 September Laternenlauf 

Friday, 23 September Colour Run 

Thursday, 18 August LAST DAY OF TERM 

Term 3 - Week 6  

Tuesday, 23 August Massed Choir Festival Day Rehearsal—Churchlands SHS 

Wednesday, 24 August Recycle Incursion—Years 2—6 

Friday, 26 August Book Week Parade 

Friday, 26 August Bull Creek Library Excursion—Year 1 

Term 3 - Week 9  

Tuesday, 13 September Massed Choir Festival Rehearsal—Perth Concert Hall 

Thursday, 15 September Massed Choir Festival Evening Performance—Perth Concert Hall 





P & C NEWS 

https://www.entertainment.com.au/orderbooks/860z42 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.entertainment.com.au%2Forderbooks%2F860z42&data=05%7C01%7Cleandrea.lance%40education.wa.edu.au%7Ca83cc818cc334302239908da3dfa80c8%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C63789044335248


 COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

 

Deena, Libby and Martha 
(Baha’i teachers at the 

school), wearing jumpers 
knitted for us by Martha, 

who is 19 years old! 
 

 

 

 
  Bahai Day Camp 

We held another successful one day camp during the holidays on Friday July 
15th at the Bull Creek Scouts Hall. The theme for the day was ‘Peace and Unity’.  
 
We chose this theme as we thought the current war in Ukraine might be a topic 
of conversation in the children’s homes. We had 22 children from Bull Creek 
Primary sign up, however 3 couldn’t come on the day due to Covid. 
  
The children learned songs, heard stories, planted pansies, made peace houses, 
baked peace pretzels and had face painting. They also played lots of outdoor 
sports with some youth volunteers.  
 
We invited a policeman to come and speak about how 
he keeps peace in the community. I loved how he 
shared (amongst many other wisdoms), that he has 
never used his gun and hardly ever uses his taser as 
he uses his words to try and solve problems instead of 
violence.  

 
VacSwim offers swimming lessons for children aged 5 to 17 years 
during the October school holidays, with lessons conducted at 
pools across WA.  
 
It’s a great school holiday activity and helps build your child’s 
confidence and skills in the water.  
 
Visit the website and enrol now!  
 
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/vacswim 

  Vac Swim Enrolments 

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/vacswim
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